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Safeguarding in Education Network Bulletin – Edition 16, April 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The intention is to inform schools, settings and colleges of 
relevant news, guidance and publications and to share feedback 
and learning. Please help us share the information by circulating 
this bulletin to your colleagues and by displaying it on notice 
boards in your school/college/setting.  
 

We want to hear from you! 
  
Please contact us via email at oscb@oxfordshire.gov.uk if you 
are interested in receiving the bulletin or have anything you 
would like us to include in the next issue. 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION UPDATE:  
The telephone number for MASH  

(MULTI AGENCY SAFEGUARDING HUB) IS: 
0345 050 7666 (NOT 0845) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to the 16
th

 edition of the 
Safeguarding in Education Bulletin. 

 

mailto:oscb@oxfordshire.gov.uk
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Early Help Assessment, Team around the Family & Threshold of Needs 

As many of you know the current Common Assessment Framework (CAF), Team Around the Child 

(TAC) and Thresholds of Need have been reviewed and redesigned. 

The Early Help Assessment, Team Around the Family processes and Threshold of Need are vital 

components of ensuring that children and families get the right support at the right time. This is 

sponsored by all OSCB partners. 

From the 1st March we are using the new Early Help Assessment (EHA) and Team Around the 

Family (TAF) paperwork as well as the revised Threshold of Need. These documents can be 

found here: http://www.oscb.org.uk/themes-tools/  

The LCSS will provide advice and support to professionals on EHA and TAFs. They will also be 

responsible for the storage, reviewing and feedback to professionals on EHAs and TAFs which are 

completed. 

All EHA’s and TAF minutes will need to be typed and sent to your local LCSS team. These can be 

emailed or posted to: 

LCSS 
North 

Samuelson House, Tramway 
Rd, Banbury OX16 5AU 

LCSS.North@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

  

LCSS 
Central 

Knights Court, Between 
Towns Road, Cowley, Oxford, 
OX4 3LX 

LCSS.Central@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

  

LCSS 
South 

Abbey House, Abbey Close, 
Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3JD 

LCSS.South@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

  

 

For further information about Locality and Community Support Service please see here: LCSS 

Communication for Partners. For training on the new LCSS please see details below in the 

training update. 

The Locality and Community Support Service is a new team, which is part of the wider changes 

within Oxfordshire County Council. For further information see here: Changes to Children 

Services Oxfordshire and visit the main Oxfordshire County Council website: 

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public-site/children-education-and-families 

 

http://www.oscb.org.uk/themes-tools/
mailto:LCSS.North@oxfordshire.gov.uk
mailto:LCSS.Central@oxfordshire.gov.uk
mailto:LCSS.South@oxfordshire.gov.uk
http://www.oscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/LCSS-Communication-for-Partners-1.pdf
http://www.oscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/LCSS-Communication-for-Partners-1.pdf
http://www.oscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Changes-to-Children-Services-Oxfordshire.pdf
http://www.oscb.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Changes-to-Children-Services-Oxfordshire.pdf
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public-site/children-education-and-families
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Learning for Serious Case reviews 
 
A serious case review has been recently been published by OSCB 
 
 
 
 
 
Child A and Child B 

Oxfordshire Safeguarding Children Board (OSCB) has recently published a Serious Case Review 

(SCR) into the case of two young siblings, Child A and Child B, who suffered serious sexual and 

physical abuse at the hands of their male carer, Mr K, within a Special Guardianship care 

arrangement. 

Mr K was convicted of a number of serious offences and received a very substantial prison 

sentence. 

The review covers the period from January 2013, when discussions about the children’s future 

care arrangements were initiated by the family, to May 2015, when the abuse came to light. It 

concludes that the abuse was not foreseeable by local child protection agencies and highlights 

areas of learning to improve wider safeguarding systems in Oxfordshire. 

It is important to remember that an SCR is initiated when the circumstances of a case meet 

specific national criteria, not because there is a suspicion or presumption of poor practice by child 

protection services. 

Independent Chairman of the OSCB Paul Burnett said: “This was a particularly distressing case 

involving the despicable abuse of vulnerable children. The man responsible had no background to 

suggest he posed a risk to children, and as the report concludes, it could not have been foreseen 

that he would go on to commit these offences. 

“The review recognises that children’s social workers and other professionals demonstrated great 

compassion and commitment in promoting the best interests of the children. It also raises 

concerns which have led to recommendations for improving care planning processes and 

highlighting the particular vulnerability to abuse, of children with disabilities and special needs.” 

Mr Burnett added: “Significantly, the Government had begun a review of the use of Special 

Guardianship Orders at the time of this case, and guidance on when and how such care 

arrangements should be used in Oxfordshire has been strengthened following national changes.” 

 

Please take the time read these reports and learning summaries, they 
highlight pertinent messages for practice improvement and multi-agency 
working. 
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To read the full report: Child A and Child B - Serious Case Review  

 
Learning summary: Child A and Child B - Learning Summary  
 
 
 
 

OSCB Training 
 

Breaking news – the OSCB are changing their training booking 
system from September 2017!  
 
Hopefully, this will mean that the process of finding the course that you are 
looking for, finding the date and venue and then booking a place, will all 
become a lot more straightforward. 
 

So …. if you have attended an OSCB training course or event and have not yet downloaded 
your certificate, please do so as soon as possible.  
 
After 31st. August  2017, you will not be able to access your user profile on ‘The Virtual College 
Training Portal’ on the OSCB website and therefore, you will not be able to download any 
certificates after this date.  
 
You will also be required to register on the new training portal over the summer, but you will 
receive some clear direction of the timeframe and process for how you will go about that nearer 
the time. 
 
As well as the core safeguarding courses of generalist, advanced and 
designated lead, there are also several other free courses on offer. Here are 
some of the courses that are bookable via the training portal. Have a look on the 
OSCB website for more details of the course contents. 
 
 

 
Course 

 
Date 

 
Venue 

 
Young People and  

Mental Health 

 
08.06.17 

 
South venue 

 
Self-harm workshop 

 
15.06.17 

 
South venue 

 
Safeguarding  

Disabled Children 

 
22.06.17 

 
North venue 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.oscb.org.uk/case-reviews/
http://www.oscb.org.uk/case-reviews/
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 Early Help Assessment training 
 
The Locality and Community Support Service (LCSS) has been created as part of 

Oxfordshire County Council’s, Children’s Services Integration Programme to support partner 
agencies across Oxfordshire. 
 
There is training via the OSCB on the Early Help Assessment (formerly CAFs) process and the 
Team Around the Family (TAFs) paperwork. Please find available dates via the OSCB training 
portal.  
 
You will need to register / log on to the online training system to book onto a course: 
http://www.oscb.org.uk/booking-training/ 

 
 
Launch of Safestories website 

 
SAFE! (Supporting Young Victims of Crime) have launched a new website for  
young people www.safestories.org. Safe Stories was created to highlight some of the issues being 
faced by teenagers as a result of mobile and internet technologies. The characters of Maddie, 
Mitchell, Katie and Jess were created during group sessions with young people who had been 
supported by SAFE!  
 
Their stories are based on their own experiences and whilst the end results are not a ‘true story’, 
you can be sure that each element is based on a real situation. The stories are designed to 
encourage a ‘one step removed’ approach to talking about an issue and an indirect approach to 
problem solving.  If we can think about what Maddie or Katie might feel, we can reflect on our own 
experience, and seek personal solutions. The video stories are designed to be accessed directly 
but can also be used in conversation with young people by professionals and parents. It is also 
designed to encourage any young person to seek help if they are struggling with an issue such as 
these. 

 
SAFE! is also available to provide support for young people, aged 8 and upwards, who have been 
victims of crime, (including severe bullying), The support is based on protective behaviours and 
helps young people regain their confidence and sense of safety. To find out more about the 
support offered, including how to make a referral, please visit: http://www.safeproject.org.uk/  
 
 

Anti-Bullying News 
 
Jo Brown, Anti-Bullying Coordinator at Oxfordshire County Council has published her latest 
newsletter featuring updates on the latest developments in this area. This can be viewed here: 
http://schools.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/schoolsnews/anti-bullying-newsletter-may-2017  
 
Oxfordshire Safeguarding Children Board was proud to once again sponsor the anti-bullying 
competition. Further information can be found in the anti-bullying newsletter and winning entries 
can be seen here: http://oxme.info/cms/life/anti-bullying-week-2016-competition-winners 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.oscb.org.uk/booking-training/
http://www.safestories.org/
http://www.safeproject.org.uk/
http://schools.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/schoolsnews/anti-bullying-newsletter-may-2017
http://oxme.info/cms/life/anti-bullying-week-2016-competition-winners
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Inspections in Oxfordshire 
 
Unfortunately schools (not settings…) in Oxfordshire continue to be placed in special measures by 
Ofsted for safeguarding reasons. For example, from recent reports:  
‘School leaders have failed in their duty to keep pupils safe. They have not ensured that policies and 
procedures are in place to mitigate risks’, ‘school leaders and governors have not established an 
effective culture for keeping pupils safe’, ‘governors have not ensured the required checks are made 
on staff who may have lived and worked abroad. They are not vigilant enough’, ‘on day one of the 
inspection, the school’s safeguarding and child protection policy, on the school’s website, was out of 
date. It did not meet the requirements set out by the Secretary of State’.  
  

Please make sure that your school is not the next…. 

 Routinely check that your school is totally compliant with safeguarding requirements. 

 Update and use your safeguarding return and audit to focus on areas where there is risk. 

 Adopt an approach of constant vigilance regarding safeguarding in your school. A strong 
safeguarding culture will be obvious to inspectors. 

 Do not assume that your school will not be inspected. Ofsted has the powers to inspect any 
school.  

 
 

Attendance in school keeps children safe 
 
The Safeguarding in Education Group is reporting to the OSCB on the impact of absence, 
exclusions and reduced timetables on the safeguarding of pupils.  
 
A one-off meeting has been convened with Paul Burnett, chair of the Safeguarding Board, and 
Lucy Butler, Director of Children’s Services, on 28th June from 1-2pm at county hall. The meeting 
will be a ‘problem-solving’ forum for headteachers and school leaders to share their views on what 
could be done in Oxfordshire to improve attendance and reduce exclusions to keep pupils safe.  
 
If you have ideas to share and would like to attend this one-off meeting please email 
Christine.malone@oxfordshire.gov.uk . 
 
 
 

 
 
Children and Young People’s Mental Health: Taking Early Action  
 
This conference will offer the opportunity to hear practical advice and guidance that will help you 
to improve access and outcomes, reduce inequality and implement The Five Forward View 
principles across Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services (CAMHS). 

mailto:Christine.malone@oxfordshire.gov.uk
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To see the programme and for further details see here: 
http://www.openforumevents.co.uk/children-young-peoples-mental-health-programme-2/ 
 
 

 
Mental health services and schools 
 
The Department for Education (DfE) has published an evaluation of the joint DfE and NHS 

England mental health services and schools link pilot. The full report can be viewed here: Mental 

health services and schools link pilots: evaluation report (PDF) 
 

 
 

Campaign for body confidence 
 
The Be Real Campaign’s mission is to change attitudes to body image and help all of us put 

health above appearance and be confident in our bodies. They have produced a toolkit for 

schools as in order to tackle body confidence later in life, it is essential that it begins from an early 

age. Further information can be found here: http://www.berealcampaign.co.uk/schools/ 
 
 
 

Achievement gap for looked after children 
 
Opportunities to narrow the achievement gap between looked after children (children in care) and 

their peers are being missed because too many of them do not receive good quality early 

education places says a new report. Starting out right: early education and looked after children, 

from the University of Oxford and the Family and Childcare Trust warns that children in care are 

falling well behind children in the general population before they even get to primary school and 

this gap widens throughout their schooling and beyond. The report can be viewed here: 

http://nuffieldfoundation.org/news/study-finds-missed-opportunities-why-children-care-need-early-

education 

 

County Lines Gang Violence, Exploitation & Drug Supply 2016 
 

An updated report by the National Crime Agency (NCA) has found that the use of ‘county lines’ by 
gangs, is a growing issue, exploiting vulnerable adults as well as children and young people. 

County lines exploitation describes how gangs from large urban areas supply drugs to suburban 
and rural locations. 

 

Further information:  

NCA National Briefing Report: County Lines Gang Violence, Exploitation & Drug Supply 2016 

http://www.openforumevents.co.uk/children-young-peoples-mental-health-programme-2/
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/590242/Evaluation_of_the_MH_services_and_schools_link_pilots-RR.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/590242/Evaluation_of_the_MH_services_and_schools_link_pilots-RR.pdf
http://www.berealcampaign.co.uk/schools/
http://nuffieldfoundation.org/sites/default/files/files/Starting%20out%20right_%20early%20education%20and%20looked%20after%20children.pdf
http://nuffieldfoundation.org/news/study-finds-missed-opportunities-why-children-care-need-early-education
http://nuffieldfoundation.org/news/study-finds-missed-opportunities-why-children-care-need-early-education
http://www.nationalcrimeagency.gov.uk/publications/753-county-lines-gang-violence-exploitation-and-drug-supply-2016/file
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NoBody Campaign 
 
NoBody is a campaign to help young people understand what a healthy relationship is and re-
think their views of controlling behaviour, violence, abuse, sexual abuse and consent: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/disrespect-nobody-campaign 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/disrespect-nobody-campaign
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The campaign has created a series of striking posters, example above, that can be downloaded 
and printed here: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/disrespect-nobody-campaign-posters 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Warning about the Blue Whale Challenge affecting children and young 

people 

Parents and professionals are advised to be on their guard against a sick social media challenge 

which encourages youngsters to cut themselves. At its most extreme, the so-called ‘Blue Whale’ 

challenge encourages teenage suicide. 

Police say it is important to keep the scare in perspective. They say they are keen to give 

children and parents the latest information, rather than spreading panic. 

Please visit the links below for further information: 

http://www.devonlive.com/blue-whale-suicide-challenge-in-devon-what-parents-and-children-

need-to-know-now/story-30199306-detail/story.html 

https://www.connexionfrance.com/Practical/Health/Deadly-Blue-Whale-Challenge-spreads-to-

France 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/disrespect-nobody-campaign-posters
http://www.devonlive.com/blue-whale-suicide-challenge-in-devon-what-parents-and-children-need-to-know-now/story-30199306-detail/story.html
http://www.devonlive.com/blue-whale-suicide-challenge-in-devon-what-parents-and-children-need-to-know-now/story-30199306-detail/story.html
https://www.connexionfrance.com/Practical/Health/Deadly-Blue-Whale-Challenge-spreads-to-France
https://www.connexionfrance.com/Practical/Health/Deadly-Blue-Whale-Challenge-spreads-to-France
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